
 

TINSEL TREE CHALLENGE  

SCHOOL SAFETY  
The Bay City Public School District and Auburn Elementary does have an 
active school safety plan that was developed with input from local Homeland 
Security coordinators.  This plan follows a prescribed course of action that 
includes lock-down and building evacuation procedures, annual unannounced  
drills that are conducted and evaluated by local law enforcement agencies on-
site.  The results of the drills are reviewed with BCPS district level 
administrators and Auburn Elementary staff and adjustments are made 
according to the unique needs of each school building. 
 
Our staff eyes and ears are truly our buildingôs security system.  If there is 
ever a perceived crisis or an actual crisis at Auburn Elementary the building 
will be placed in a lock-down.  Once a lock-down has been announced all staff 
respond immediately following the prescribed plan to help protect children 
from injury.  Local law enforcement and BCPS Administration will be 
contacted and a formal communication, from our district administrative office, 
to parents will be made. 
 
At Auburn Elementary all of our school doors, including the main entrance to the school, are locked 
during school business hours.  Once cleared to enter through the main entrance, please proceed to 
the main office and sign in before visiting classrooms.  Student pick-up at the end of the school day 
will remain outdoors, in front of the school, in the yellow stripe student pick-up zone. 
 
If you have any additional questions about our school security plan please ask any of our Auburn 
Elementary staff. 

AUBURN  

ELEMENTARY  

MISSION  
The Auburn Elementary Staff is committed 

the enhancement of leadership skills, 

fostering individual creativity and the pursuit 

of academic excellence. 

Through diverse learning opportunities each 

studentôs unique abilities will be developed 

to achieve their potential; making a positive 

contribution to our global society. 

Congratulations to the 4th 

Grade Team of Danek, Dillon, 

Martin, Rauschenberger & Young 

for winning $200.00 for their 

classrooms at the Hank Graff 

Chevrolet (Bay City) Tinsel Town 

Challenge in December!  

 HAPPY NEW YEAR EDITION  

SCHOOL DAY 
School Office Opens 8:00a.m. 

Student Arrival 8:10a.m. 

Transition to Classrooms 8:30a.m. 

School Begins 8:40a.m. 

Student Dismissal 3:32p.m

School Office Closes 4:00p.m

It is the policy of the Bay City Public Schools not to discriminate on the basis of religion, race, sexual orientation, color, national origin, gender, age, or handicap in educational programs, activities or services. 

CALENDAR  
www.bcpsauburn.com 

1/9:   PTO Meeting 
1/20:  2nd Trimester 
 Mid-Term Report 



PARENT TEACHER ORGANIZATION  

SKYWARD FAMILY ACCESS  
Your childôs academic progress and school attendance can be accessed easily, by you, 
through our web based student records system; Skyward.  Our classroom teachers and 
school office staff will utilize this online tool to send you information such as report cards, 
newsletters and other school related messages. 
Please keep your email address current through our school office or your childôs homeroom 
teacher.  To access Skyward our office staff will send an invitation to your email address to 
set up a user account for your child.  Once this account has been created you will be able 
to view your childôs academic progress, attendance and receive school information such as 
newsletters and other school related messages. 
Paper copies of report cards and newsletters are no longer printed but will be made availa-
ble to parents without internet access at home or special requests.  Please contact our 
school office if you have any questions about Skyward Family Access. 

JANUARY MEETING  
Monday, January 9th 

6:30p.m. 

Media Center 

Parents, keep your children focused on math content 
throughout the school year with this engaging app. for 
parents and students to do together. Bay City Public 
Schools is just one of a few districts participating in 
this very user friendly app that reinforces math con-
tent through a variety of learning activities. The app is 
free.  Itôs the same Bedtime Math app. you love 
for iPhone/iPad or Android. 

Click for the daily math problem, a surprise problem, or any math problem in the 
archive, which you can browse to find your favorite topics.  An improved layout, a 
dozen new animations and friendly sound effects makes this the best app for bed-
time or anytime! 
A recent study led by University of Chicago psychologists and published 
in Science shows the Bedtime Math app. significantly boosts kidsô math perfor-
mance. 
To learn more about Bedtime Math visit the Bedtime Math website at 
www.bedtimemath.org. 

BEDTIME MATH  

https://itunes.apple.com/us/app/bedtimemath/id637910701
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.twofours.bedtimemath
http://www.sciencemag.org/news/2015/10/bedtime-problems-boost-kids-math-performance


All students deserve an educational system that prioritizes academic and social/emotional growth and 
our teachers make every effort to provide students with a successful classroom experience.  The staff 
at Auburn Elementary takes this charge very seriously and employs a process called the Child Study 
Team (CST).  The CST provides a school-based mechanism to enable school personnel to meet the 
needs of individual children within the school.  The main purpose of the CST is to act as an in-house 
problem solving group of professionals who develop educational strategies to help children learn. 
The team is diverse; from classroom teachers and administration to a Bay-Arenac Intermediate School 
District Psychologist, Speech Therapist and Social Worker.  The team is child-centered and facilitates a 
process that results in recommendations such as the implementation of accommodations, assessment 
for services, and interventions that will assist a child to help them become successful in school. The 
options to be considered exist along a wide continuum of support, ranging from in-class 
accommodations implemented by the classroom teacher to extensive intervention and may involve a 
specific program to meet the needs of the student. 

A teacher may make use of a wide range of classroom accommodations to individualize learning. To 
coordinate efforts, adaptations will be shared with the childôs parents throughout the year.  If parents 
are concerned about their child's progress, they should first contact the classroom teacher. If further 
support is needed, the classroom teacher may utilize the CST for assistance to develop plans or refer 
the child for further evaluation. 
If you need more information regarding the Auburn Elementary Child Study process, 
please contact your childôs classroom teacher for more information. 

A SYSTEM OF STUDENT SUPPORT  

Burrr...ITõs COLD OUTSIDE! 
Bay City Public School District Elementary students enjoy about 15-
20 minutes of outdoor recess time each day during their lunch period.  

Students will continue to go outdoors during the winter months so coming to 
school prepared with the right clothes, gloves, hats and boots for the outdoor 
weather is very important.  Students will not go outdoors if the temperature 
outside dips below 10 degrees, this includes the wind chill.  Please ensure 
your child has cold weather wear for recess outdoors each school day. 

MISCELLANEOUS  

STUDENT DISMISSAL REMINDER  
Coordinating dismissal for 540 students, many with alternate dis-
missal plans, is challenging for our school staff.  We receive a 
very high volume of calls related to alternate pick-up arrange-
ments for students each day; about 150-200 students have an 
alternate pick-up plan vs. riding a school bus home from school. 
Given the number of students with alternate pick-up plans our staff 
is committed to safety at dismissal and we need your cooperation 
to ensure a safe student dismissal from school.  If you plan to call 
the school to make pick-up arrangements for your child at the end 
of the school day it is helpful to make the request before 3:00p.m.  
Our office staff will continue to take calls and communicate ar-
rangements with classroom teachers through 3:15p.m.  We will 
not take requests for alternate pick-up plans after 3:15p.m. 
Although it is not necessarily convenient, parents will remain out-
side the school in the yellow stripe zone in front of the school 
building, to await student pick-up. Auburn staff will walk students 
out of the building and to this pick-up location.  Students not 
picked-up right away after school will be brought back into the 
building to wait in the lobby area for parents. 

PARKING AT AUBURN IS CHALLENGING  
For school safety and security reasons a ñDo Not Enterò sign and cones have 
been placed near the school bus parking lane and entrance area to the school 
during school business hours.  Please do not move cones or the sign to park in 
this area.  Parking along the parking lot side (South) of the curb is permitted. 
After our school dismissal transfer busses arrive at 4:10p.m. and 4:30p.m.  
Please do not block the bus parking entrance so that transfer students can be 
dropped off. 
Businesses surrounding Auburn Elementary have limited parking for their cus-
tomers and they have asked that their parking lots not be used to park cars for 
school events or dismissal.  We will not monitor where you park off school prop-
erty but they will ñpoliceò it. 

STAY CONNECTED ! 
www.bcpsauburn.com 

or 
ñlikeò us on Facebook 

GIFTED & TALENTED NOMINATIONS 
The Gifted and Talented Department is taking nominations for the 2017/18 Gift-
ed & Talented program beginning in January.  The program is designed for stu-
dents in Grades 1-8 whose learning characteristics indicate a need for a unique 
learning experience beyond the regular classroom curriculum. 
To make a nomination please visit the Gifted & Talented website at bcpsgift-
ed.com beginning January 5th for Middle School students and January 19th for  
elementary students. 


